
  July Newsletter 2018 

Volume 12, Issue 7 Edgington EPC 
“To Glorify God & Enjoy Him Forever” 

VBS IN THE LONG TERM 
 
Everyone around here knows that VBS takes many hands, doing many tasks, across many hours. Volunteers 
have been busy since February planning for the week of ministry at the end of July. Sometimes in preparation 
for camp, even during camp, or maybe afterwards we might be tempted to ask, “is VBS worth it?” That same 
question was asked by Lifeway Research Group to many evangelical churches across the nation and their 
collected data was put together in this fantastic infographic. Check it out:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I think it’s safe to say, VBS it always worth it! Thank you for the many ways you participate in helping this 
ministry be a wonderful success for our church and community. As we sow the seed of the Gospel into the 
hearts of these children, may God be pleased to water and bring the increase with His mercy and grace.  
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Mel Block (3rd) 

Ken Benningfield 
Phil Fuhr 

Scott Nelson 
Nathan Oak (3rd) 
Larry Pithan (3rd) 

Jeff Schmidt 
Chris Stark 
Jeff Thomas 

Cindy Cullen 
Scott Cullen 
Janet Dunlap 

Norman Dunlap 
Beth Flickinger  
Amy Oak (3rd) 
Cora Schafman 
Peggy Shovar 

  1 - Melissa Woeckener 

  2 - Cody Bingman 

  2 - Molly Bingman 

  4 - Robbyn Ransdell 

  5 - Don Easterla 

  5 - Jon Easterla 

  5 - CJ Elliott 

  5 - Natalie Fenchel 

  6 - Janet Dunlap 

  7 - Pam Pithan 

  7 - Paige Schmidt 

11 - Gene Meredith 

11 - Jacob Woeckener 

14 - Morgan Flickinger 

14 - Marion Oak 

14 - Nichole Wistedt 

16 - Bailey Woeckener 

20 - Clarissa Jahn 

20 - Bandon Tomlin 

21 - Cindy Cullen 

23 - Joseph Gierlus 

24 - Henry Wood 

26 - Katie Pearson 

27 - Owen Freyermuth 

27 - Tara Miller 

28 - Marion Oak 

31 - Shirley Flemming 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

Steve Morrison (3rd) 
Tara Johnson (3rd) 

Kevin Oak 
Mic Penry (3rd) 
Patrick Shovar 
Keith Wilson 

TRUSTEES DEACONS ELDERS 

  1 - Charles & Karen Wesenberg 

10 - Tyson & Angie Freyermuth 

12 - Jim & Nancy Cooksey 

12 - Jason & Stephanie Rursch 

12 - Steven & Melissa Woeckener 

16 - Kent & Pam Johnson 

21 - Shawn & Hillary Terrill 

24 - Steve & Cindy Thompson  

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

The church received a thank you 
card from the Mercer County 

Family Crisis Center for a 
donation that was made in the 

name of Edington EPC. To whomever made the 
donation: 

 
Our many thanks to your group for your recent 

donations to our center! The toy, toiletries, socks, 
and clothes will go to good use. 

We appreciate you caring and giving! 
 

MCFCC 

HAPPY 90th 
BIRTHDAY!!! 

 
 

Charlie Wood is turning 90 on the 
4th of July! 

There will be an Open House at the 
home of Bob & Marcia Winter on that 

day from 1-4pm. 
9216 141st St. Taylor Ridge 

309-781-4849 
 

Please no gifts – Your presence will 
be his best present! 



SESSION 

The Session met Tuesday, May 29, 2018 at 7pm in the Basement Conference Room with Mic Penry, Keith 

Wilson, Patrick Shovar, Kevin Oak, Tara Johnson Zach Hopkins, and Steve Morrison in attendance. The 

meeting opened with prayer and devotions by Zach. The Elders prayed for individuals on the membership 

roll. Elder Continuing Education was done utilizing WCF 14:  “Saving Faith”. 

 

There was a motion to approve the docket and minutes of the last meeting. Motion was seconded and 

approved.   

 

Zach reported on his activities for April which included: Hospital Visits, Discipleship meetings, visitation to 

Shawnee Correctional facility, Legion Memorial Day service, Quincy Session meeting, Rivers & Lakes 

Presbytery meeting and Ministerial Committee/Coordinating Committee meetings. 

 

• Mic Penry will provide Pulpit supply on June 10th, July 15th, and August 12th for in Zach’s 

scheduled absences. 

• Reviewed Wedding Policy. 

• Motion made, seconded and approved our church hosting the January 2020 Rivers and Lakes 

Presbytery meeting. 

• Communion will be held on June 3rd, 2018. Session members will assist in serving Communion to 

all that cannot attend Communion service. The congregation is encouraged to let Zach or a Session 

member know of any request. 

 

Next Session meeting will be Tuesday, June 26th, 2018 at 7pm.   

 

Meeting was adjourned with prayer by Zach.   

 

Steve Morrison, Clerk of Session 
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If you are a member of Session, Deacons, Trustees, Mission Committee, 

Christian Education, or the Treasurer, and have not already had your picture 
taken for the website, please stay after the Sunday morning service and allow 

Angie Freyermuth to do so. Also, you should have received an email requesting 
some information that will accompany your photo on the website. If you have not yet submitted 

your response, please do so as soon as possible. Once all the photos are taken and the information 
has been received you can look forward to seeing the website grow under the About Us tab! For now 

the events tab has been added to, and is continually being updated. MORE TO COME!! 
Please check it regularly to see how it grows and check classes, ministry updates, sermons, etc.     

edgingtonepc.org 

Edg ington Evangel ica l  Presbyter ian  Church  
“T o  G l o r i f y  Go d  &  E n j o y  H i m  Fo re v e r”  

Home    New Here?    About Us Events          Contact Us Ministries 

https://edgingtonepc.org/


5/8/2018 
 
Present: Ken Benningfield, Jeff Thomas, Scott Nelson, Nathan Oak, Chris Stark, Treasurer Cindy Oak, Session 
Representative Kevin Oak 
 
Jeff opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:00pm 
 
Reviewed the minutes from the last meeting of April 10th, 2018. Motion made and seconded to approve the 
minutes as presented, motion carried.  
 
Cindy presented the Treasurer’s report. Motion made and seconded to approve the report as presented, 
motion carried. 
 
Old Business: 

• Update on Pastor’s office renovation. Almost everything is complete now. The trim still needs 
installed, the door replaced on the closet, and a lateral file and couple remaining pieces of 
furniture still need purchased.    

• The removal of the two pin oak trees has been delayed due to the low bid contractor having 
continual equipment problems and new bids need to be solicited and a different contractor 
selected. The timing on removal is still unknown until a new contractor is chosen and the removal 
cost is expected to increase.   

• The handles on the old front entrance double door were reviewed again. Investigation of installing 
a new push bar that can stay locked the majority of the time but can be opened in the event of an 
emergency, will be investigated. 

  
New Business: 

• A list of projects needing completed was reviewed including filling the ruts and holes, and 
repairing the sod in the front and side yards at several locations, repairing and/cleaning gutters 
above the north sanctuary window, and protecting the new heat pump in the parking lot below 
the pastor’s office. A weeknight work date on May 16th was set to meet and try to get as many of 
these projects completed as possible. 

• A suggestion to asphalt the boulevard strip along the highway/parking lot entrance whenever the 
next parking lot maintenance project is planned was discussed. No action was taken on this 
suggestion at the present time as no asphalt maintenance is currently planned for 2018.  

• Reviewed a couple of notes from the office from Lisa regarding the fire alarm panel that has been 
nuisance tripping and that the vendor has been out to check on it and indicates it seems ok at the 
moment, but may need a cleaning if it continues to nuisance alarm. Also, the main projector in the 
sanctuary is out of service and is going to need maintenance or replacement. Jeff indicated he 
would look into the options and costs, and have them ready to discuss with the group at the next 
work night on May 16th.  

• Cindy mentioned that the church is scheduled to host the next Rivers & Lakes Presbytery meeting 
in 2020, and that we need to start identifying and scheduling projects that need completed prior to 
that date.  

• Chris mentioned that there is an oak tree down on the edge of the Dunlap cemetery and is offered 
to anyone who wants to come out and cut it up for firewood. 

 
Chris closed the meeting with a prayer at 7:43pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeff Thomas 
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TRUSTEES 



MISSION COMMMITTEE 
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May 15, 2018      
 

The Mission Committee met on May 15, 2018 at 6:30pm in the basement of the church. Those attending were Deb 
Wagamon, Nancy Engstrom, Paige Schmidt, and Todd Stegmiller, and Session Representative Mic Penry.   
 

Mic was elected as moderator, and opened the meeting with prayer. 
 

Liz Ryan from Pregnancy Resources was onsite to provide the team with an overview of the program.  
Pregnancy Resources provides a safe place for men/women to come and seek biblical answers to difficult 
questions. The program focuses on the needs of these women offering assistance for up to two years. This 
includes free pregnancy testing and ultrasounds, education, clothing & equipment, diapers, referrals for 
financial assistance, physicians, housing, etc., and loss support.  Free programs include health classes, 
fatherhood coaching, bible study, and counseling. The program has three locations – a mobile medical van, an 
office in Moline, and one in Davenport. 
 

There are many opportunities to support the initiatives of this program. There are multiple fund raising events 
throughout the year, opportunities to be a prayer partner, a monthly mission partner, support for educational 
programs, donations of needed supplies, and opportunities to be a program volunteer. The program also offers 
in school education for middle and high school classes called “No Regrets” which teaches the importance of 
abstinence.    
 

As there are many support opportunities available, the team will take the time to prayerfully consider this 
program and discuss it at our meeting in June. 
 

Old Business: 
• Youth Hope - discussed our visit on 5/2/18. The team would like to schedule a second visit 
• Christian Care – Todd contacted Christian Care and is still collecting information. He will setup a 

visit to determine the true needs of this organization. 
 

New Business: 
• Approved donations and/or support for this month: 

O Burdsall Family   $  500.00 
O Mission Aviation   $1000.00 

• Ed McCallum – tabled until June meeting 
• Discussed the needs of Tom & Phyllis Bassett; will check with Keith Wilson and address in June   
• Minute for Mission – the committee determined this Sunday’s presentation will cover our 5/2 visit to 

Youth Hope’s MAD program. Deb will present. 
• A special prayer request from Youth Hope was passed to all members. 

 

The Committee closed the meeting in prayer for the success of all missions discussed. A special prayer was 
offered for Andrew Brunson. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm 
 

Our next meeting will be held on June 19, 2018 @ 6:30pm. 

Dear Edgington Mission Committee and Congregation, 
 

Thank you again for your generosity and kindness ~ we so appreciate your help. It seems to come at 
the right times when we feel a bit overwhelmed. Thank you for being an encouragement to us - not just 
monetarily, but through prayer and kind words too - all of it has been a blessing. 
We are looking forward to time at General Assembly - excited for chances to show what God is doing through us, 
and to connect with the larger church body and the encouragement that brings. 
Still no word from UK on visas and Serge. The decision was due last week, but apparently UKBA’s known to be 
slow. Extra time has given Serge more time to look at contingencies at least. Still praying for a positive result 
though. 
Thanks again - hope to see some of you at GA!  :)     ~ Colleen, Scott, and Kids 
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WINNIE’S PLACE 
Women In Need - Nurtured Into Excellence 

 

 
The women at Winnie’s Place desperately need Illinois Bus Tickets to assist in providing 

transportation to appointments and job interviews. Items and cash donations are accepted at Winnie’s 
Wishes Resale Shop and Churches United’s office 
 
HOUSEHOLD NEEDS: 17 new twin mattresses and mattress covers, wall clocks, kitchen trash cans, Heavy 
Duty Trash Bags, 2 gallon size Ziploc baggies, dishwasher detergent, and dryer sheets 
 

FOOD ITEMS: Sliced and Shredded Cheese, Macaroni and Cheese, Stewed and Diced Canned Tomatoes, 
Creamed Soups, Canned Fruit and Potatoes, Instant Potatoes, Saltine and Snack Cracker, Spices, Butter, 
Margarine, Sour Cream, Ketchup, Salad Dressing, Frozen Pizza and Meals, and Lunch Meats 
 

GIFT CARDS: Store gift cards to HyVee, Walmart, and Lowe’s 
 

Call us at 563-332-5002 if you can help!  1605 Harrison Street, Davenport, IA 

Pastor Andrew’s Trial was 

postponed *again* until July.  

He has now been unjustly 

imprisoned for over 630 days. 

  

Pray for Pastor Andrew Brunson! 

Cont. on p. 7 

THURSDAY, July 19, 2018 

TUESD

(Formerly QCPC 

Pick up your t

Liz@qcpregnancy.org or call 309
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SUMMER AT CAMP SUMMIT - MORE THAN FUN…. A PLACE OF HOPE 
 

It is hard to express how excited I am as camp starts this year! The first day of camp was June 
4th, and we took 56 girls to camp! The most high school girls EVER! Many of these girls have 
never been to Camp Summit. 
We have a newly expanded activity room! We have four returning counselors, who grew up at 

Camp Summit and YouthHope, as well as, four first-time counselors. Everyone of them is committed, excited, and 
ready to invest into the kids at camp. We are planning for our largest and most impactful summer yet! 
Thank you to all of you who have already sponsored kids to camps. You make Camp Summit possible for these 
teens and kids coming later in the summer. If you haven’t sent in your sponsorship you still have time, and we 
still need your support! 
Camp Summit truly does mean more than fun for many of the kids who attend. They find encouragement, 
adventure, three healthy meals per day, and HOPE! 
That’s why I am so excited about another summer at Camp Summit! Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support! 
- Mark Drake, Executive Director 
A direct link to the entire June Newsletter is HERE. 

 
Specific prayer requests: 
• Please pray for the programs being run at the Moline and Rock Island Centers this summer. 
• Please pray for the safety of all the children, teens, and staff going to Camp Summit this summer. 
• Please pray that there would be minimal drama between the campers and that the time would be peaceful.  
• Please pray that God would continue to work in the lives of the children and teens as they come back home 

after a week at camp.  
• Please pray for the two families of 5 Muslim youth that came to Camp Summit. Pray that God would keep 

working in the hearts of the youth and their families, and that they would come to YouthHope programs.  
• Please pray for T, a high school boy that is also an orphan. He gave his life to Christ at camp. Pray that he 

continues to grow and that he fully understands and feels the love of our heavenly Father. Pray for his 
discipleship and that he would get plugged in.  

• Please pray for W, a high school boy that gave his life to Christ at camp. He has some internal struggles. Pray 
for healing and that God will work in his heart and in his life. 

• Please pray for wisdom in filling the Moline Children's Assistant position.  
• Please pray for Hannah as she is on maternity leave and delivers her baby very soon. Pray that she and the 

baby will both be safe and healthy. Pray that she'd have relaxing and wonderful time with her family.  
Praises: 
• We have had large numbers of youth at the weeks at Camp Summit so far!  
• We have had multiple youth give their lives to Christ at camp! 
Thank you again for your prayers! 
 
Items needed for Camp: Freeze Pops (Camp and Youth Centers to through A LOT of these!), Full size Hershey 
Chocolate Bars, Shaving Cream ($1 cans are fine), Bug Spray, Sunscreen, Flashlights, Aluminum Canoes, Study 
Bibles 
Items needed for Youth Center Programs: Freeze Pops, Water Balloons, Beachballs, Journal, Child Safe Scissors, 
Washable Markers, Pencils. We are also in need of a 30’ parachute for the RIYC summer park programs. They can 
be ordered online or donated if some has one…? Here is the one Fia would like, if possible:  

http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?
aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobCh

MI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE 

 
For more information on Camp Summit and a direct link to YouthHope’s website donation page click HERE - use 

the donation drop down box to designate which part of the ministry you want your donation to be allocated to. 
“Send a Kid to Camp 2018” pops up first. 

Questions? Want to help? Contact Oliva at (309) 762-4577 or email: obrewer@cfyouthhope.org  

Cont. from p. 6 

file:///C:/Users/Edgington/Desktop/Scans/YouthHope June Newsletter.pdf
http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.cfyouthhope.org/?/how-you-can-help/give/online-giving/
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TREASURER’S REPORT Cont. from p. 8  

GET YOUR JULY COPY OF 

THE TABLETALK DEVOTIONAL 

LOCATED IN THE ENTRA NCE OF THE CHURCH  

9 
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BIBLE READING PLAN 
 

To encourage your personal study of God’s word, and prepare for each Lord’s Day message, please 
consider reading in advance to familiarize yourself with the sermon texts.  

 
Sunday, July 1st - James 5:1-6  
Sunday, July 8th - James 5:7-11 
Sunday, July 15th - Mic Penry preaching - John 6:35-51 
Sunday, July 22nd - James 5:12 
Sunday, July 29th -  James 5:13-18 
 
In order to understand and apply God’s word, ask yourself the following 

questions as you read. Notice the acronym “MIRROR”: 
 

MAGNIFY - What does this text reveal about God that leads me to praise Him? 

INSPIRE - How does this text lead me to pray? 

REVEAL - What sin or disobedience does this text show me that I need to turn from? 

RECOGNIZE - How does this text point to or anticipate Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior? 

OBEDIENCE - How does this text command my obedience to God’s revealed will? 

RESPOND - How must I respond in faith to this passage? 

 

SCRIPTURE LINKS 
 
Blueletterbible.org has many wonderful tools on their website. For instance: 
under the “Tools” tab to the left of each scripture verse. Click on that tab and 
you are taken to the Strong’s Concordance link for each word in  the verse. 
Click on that link, and you see the transliteration, pronunciation, part of speech, 
root word, dictionary aids, outline of Biblical usage, and much more.  I pray you 
are finding these links to be a helpful aid and resource in your study of God’s 
Word. 
 
~ Blessings,  Lisa Bowman 

Download the app! 

https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/5/1/s_1151001
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/5/7/s_1151007
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jhn/6/35/s_1003035
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/5/12/s_1151012
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/5/13/s_1151013
https://www.blueletterbible.org/
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Please join us each Sunday morning at 9am as we journey book by book through the New Testament. 
There will not be a schedule each month, as we are going to take our time, picking up each week 

where we left off the week before. We are currently in the book of Acts. 
All adults are welcome and encouraged to join us for growth in their walk with Christ! 

CHILDREN’S SUMMER SUNDAY 
SCHOOL CLASSES 

Every Sunday morning at 9am 

This summer we will be combining classrooms and 
using Great Commission Publications “Kid’s Quest Catechism Club” 

curriculum. Volume 1 is divided into four units. The first unit focuses on God and his written Word, 
the Bible. Children will learn that God created the world out of nothing and made each of us just as he 

wanted us to be.  
 

Toddler         - Hillary Terrill & Kortney Geirlus  
Pre-K             - Beth Flickinger  
1st-2nd          - Katie Pearson  
3rd-5th          - Kathy Stegmiller  
Junior High  - Tara Johnson & Deanna Parchert   

 
We look forward to the privilege of caring for and teaching your children about Jesus each Sunday!  

All of Scripture is the unfolding story of 

salvation and Jesus is its focus. We show 

how Jesus, revealed throughout the Bible, 

came to seek and save the lost. 
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YOUTH MISSION TRIP 

Saturday, July 14th - Saturday, 21st, 2018 
 

This month Nathan Flickinger, Bailey Iverson, Jim Johnson, Colby and Maddie Mueller, Kira and 
Laina Nelson, Amy Oak, Cade Reimers, Logan Wistedt, and Pastor Zach will be loading up in a van 

full of tools and heading to Red Lake, MN  for our summer youth mission trip.  
 

As you think of them, please pray for:  
 

• Safe travels there and home again  
• Hearts that are eager to serve others  
• Willingness to go outside of our comfort zones 
• A sense of appreciation for all of God’s blessings in our lives, including the opportunity to be a 

blessing to others  
• Smooth logistics and faithful executions of all of our work 
• projects 
• For the Lord to grow our faith, and desire to walk with Him through all of our lives 

 
When you see any of these participants, be sure to encourage them, and afterwards, ask them to  

                          share about their wonderful experience. 
                         Thank you for all of your support!  

JAHN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

The Jahn Family Scholarship was established to benefit Youth and Students of Edgington EPC as 
they pursue academic and spiritual growth through education. 
 
If you are preparing to further your education and meet the requirements listed below, please go to 
the website, hover over the About Us tab, then on the drop down box hover over What We Believe, 
and click on the Church Facility Use, Requests…& Forms. Scroll down to the graduation cap and 
click on that. A PDF of the Jahn Scholarship Fund form should come up in a new window. You 
could also just on this link HERE. 
 
Once you have filled out the form submit it to the office by NO LATER than AUGUST 27th. Session 
will review your request at their August meeting the next evening. 
 
REQUIREMENTS: 
 1.  Be an active member of Edgington EPC. 
 2.  Requests must be submitted to the office by the August Session meeting for approval. 
      (The form says July, but August is correct. The form will be updated soon!) 
 3.  Update the Church about your educational and spiritual growth. 

https://edgingtonepc.org/mt-content/uploads/2018/04/jahn-scholarship-fund-request-form.pdf


 
NO MEETING THIS MONTH 

 
Please plan to join many of us at the Boy Scout Camp 

July 23rd - 27th to help with VBS. 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

QUILTING DAY 
 

NO QUILTING THIS MONTH 
 

Please plan to join many of us at the Boy 
Scout Camp July 23rd - 27th to help with 

VBS. 
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2018 VBS PLANNING MEETING 

Sunday, July 1st at 12:30pm 

We are busy planning for our VBS this summer July 23rd - July 27th. Our theme is 
Shipwrecked….Rescued by Jesus. We are developing our survival skills to make it 

through the week, and we hope that includes you! Our leaders are in place, but 
there are areas where we still need more helpers. 

Areas of need: 
 

• Helper for games - 9:30 - 11:30 each morning 
• Craft Helpers - 9:30 - 11:30 each morning 
• Kitchen Helpers - Any part of any day that you are available, but especially 8:30 - 10:30 each 

morning to assemble morning snack 
• Set-Up Committee - Load up supplies after church service on July 22nd, then unload at 

camp, and set up tables and chairs 
• Clean-Up Committee - Come in Friday, July 27th about 3pm to clean areas at camp we have 

used, load up our supplies, and return to church 

• Jr. High Helpers - Full or part-time, to move with Jr. H. group, assist with shooting BB guns 
11:30am-3:30pm on 2 days, or archery for approximately 2 hours on 2 afternoons. Must be 
able to stand the heat and walk from place to place 

• Amazing Race Helpers - On Friday from 3-5:30pm 
 

There is a sign-up sheet located on the table by the guest book in the sanctuary foyer for the MANY 
material needs of VBS. If you are interested in donating, please place your name on the line next to the 

item(s) you will provide and  have them to the church by no later than July 8th. 
 

MANDATORY COUNSELOR TRAINING MEETING 
July 5th, 7-8:15pm  OR  July 15th, 4:30-5:45pm 

 

If you have signed up to be a counselor for this year's Community Wide VBS you must attend one of 
the training meetings. Please mark your calendars for whichever date works best for you, or contact 

Beth Flickinger at 309-648-1219. We look forward to seeing you there!  
 

This community outreach takes MANY hands, MUCH work, and LOTS of planning! We could use 
your help! Please look for ways to be involved and contact Kathy Stegmiller at 795-1774 for more info.  

 

THANK YOU!!! 



AUGUST NEWSLETTER 
ITEMS 

DUE  WED., JULY 18TH 
  

Please have all submissions for the 
August Newsletter to the church 
office by Wednesday, July 18th. 

Items received after that date may 
not make it into the newsletter.  

Thank you for your cooperation! 
~ Lisa 

IS ANYONE MISSING THE 
NEWSLETTER??? 

If you, or someone you know, is not receiving the 
newsletter via email or hardcopy, please contact 
the church office, and I will be sure to arrange 

a way for you to receive it that best 
meets your needs. 

Thank you so much! ~ Lisa Bowman 
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Numerous items are 
turning up here and 
there about the 
church...  
 

Please check the table in the 
sanctuary foyer in front of the 
elevator maintenance doors to see 
if any of these items belong to 
you. 
Thank you! 

EEPC member Jim Pettit serves as 
Chaplain for the American 
Legion Post 1166 where he 

helped to conduct a wonderful 
Memorial Day ceremony. 

We are thankful for your service, 
and the service of those who have 

sacrificed for the USA. 

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS 
 
We have had a lot of need from the food pantry lately, and really 
do appreciate the food brought by area churches and individuals! 
 
Suggestions for food items we could use in the pantry right now 
are: Tomato juice, jelly, canned meat, soup, cake mixes, spaghetti, 
canned fruit, boxed potatoes, Spaghettios, and canned tomatoes  
 
Thank you for your support! 
Sue Penry  Shirley & Dewey Flemming, Sharon & Jim Schaubroeck, Sue Penry 

GREETERS FOR JULY 

Sunday, July 1st - Eddy Bull 
Sunday, July 8th - Kim & Barb Freyermuth 

Sunday, July 15th - Ellen Derrer & Sharon Orr 
Sunday, July 22nd - Ginny Brockett 

Sunday, July 29th - Darren & Tonya Hall 
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ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
Edgington EPC Basement 

Sunday, August 19th, 4 - 7pm 
SOCIAL ON SUNDAY, PREP ON FRI. & SAT. 

 
Here is the schedule leading up to the Social itself: 
 
*Friday, August 17th at 8:00am: (Please let me know if you are able to help) 

• Mix the ingredients. Please bring your own blender if you have one, if not come anyway - 
there will be extras.  

• Set up the basement 
 

*Friday, August 17th at 3:00pm: 
• Crank the ice cream 
 

*Saturday, August 18th at 8:00am: 
• Mix the potato salad 
• Get the beans ready 
 

*Sunday, August 19th at 2:30pm:  
• Cut the desserts 
• Set up the serving line to be ready to start by 4:00pm 
 

I will be sending postcards asking for donations about 2 weeks ahead of time. I ask all donations be to 
the church by Sunday morning unless otherwise specified on your postcard. We like to have the 

condiments and the hotdogs there by Friday, that way if I have to go buy something there is time. 
This event is always an amazing time for our church family to come together. I am so thankful for 

everyone who helps! 
If you have any questions you can contact me at 309-235-4054. ~ Tara Johnson 

FISHING DERBY/SUNDAY SCHOOL 
KICK-OFF PARTY 

Sunday, August 26th from 3 - 6pm 

Shawn & Hillary Terrill’s pond 
12622 84th St. W. Taylor Ridge 

 
This event will kick off our new year of Sunday School at EEPC as we (prayerfully) have a great day of 

fishing, food, and fellowship. Bring a fishing pole if you have one and a dish to pass. 
We hope that your family can join us. 

All ages are welcome! 
 

Questions? Contact: 
Beth Flickinger at 309-648-1219; bethflickinger@gmail.com or 

Kathy Stegmiller at 309-791-1162; kbsrws@yahoo.com or 
Tara Johnson at 309-235-4054; johnsontk32@yahoo.com 
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